Charter Academy of the Redwoods 
Minutes of the Meeting of Tuesday, September 12, 2023
1059 N. State Street, Ukiah   

Redwood Academy open for public comment

I.  Welcome and Opening

The meeting was called to order at 6:02 p.m. by Chairperson Webb. Board members in attendance:




Sandra Boyce

Yes
Rebecca Brown

Yes



Anne Ford

No


Jay Joseph

No
Kip Webb

Yes

Elna Gordon, Selah Sawyer, and Caleb Cimmiyotti were present.  

On a first by S. Boyce and a second by A. Ford, the Board voted (4-0) to adopt the agenda. 

President’s Report~ Sequoia’s enrollment is at 131 students, down from 142 last year. This is due in large part to a smaller 4/5 class which is 6 lower than last year, and a slightly smaller 10th grade. The staff will continue to participate in community events to build enrollment, including two this weekend. Sequoia did receive the CAASPP scores from last year. The school’s state test scores fell from the previous year-- Math 11% down to 9%, English 39% down to 17%, and Science 27% down to 7%.  The staff is continuing their work this year to improve the students’ social emotional health to support improvement in student performance.  Sequoia students generally seem glad to be here and are relatively positive about school.  The school has Showcase coming up at the end of the month.  Finally, the school’s charter was extended one additional year.  The school has reached out to the charter association to determine what the renewal criteria will be given it doesn’t appear two years of state data will be available.
Secretary/Treasure’s Report ~ Redwood’s enrollment is currently up from last year’s—they currently sit at 132, which is up from 126 at this same time last year.  Middle school enrollment is very healthy, but high school enrollment, specifically grades 10-12 remains very low.  This is the second year in a row of healthy middle school enrollment so if this trend continues Redwood should be able to recover to its pre-pandemic enrollment numbers in another two years.  The school’s state test scores fell from the previous year-- Math 49% down to 47%, English 80% down to 63%, and Science 64% down to 35%. However, it is expected that overall performance in comparison to the state and other area schools to be higher.  

Otherwise, the school year is off to a good start.  Students seem largely happy to be back, the soccer team has been practicing since early August, the robotics team just acquired a new space of their own to build in, and Redwood was recently named as one of US News and World Reports top high schools again.

Current Budget Report and Cash in the County Treasury Report of 9/6/23 shows current cash of $4,147,482—derived by adding last year’s balance with this year’s balance, since the balances have not been rolled over yet. This is an increase compared to last year’s amount of $2,927,847.  The increase will be reflected in the unaudited actuals by way of significant fund balance increases for both schools. The budget report reflects the previous year’s totals from the unaudited actuals and the original budget approved in June. The next budget will be presented in October based on CBEDs enrollment followed by the First Interim Report in December.

The books for 2022-2023 are not closed yet like they normally would be.  The unaudited actuals on the agenda reflect the expenses and revenue transactions for the 2022-2023 year. There are still two entry that needs to be made. The first is a fair market adjustment to the cash in the county treasury.  This has been unnecessary since 2013 because the difference has been immaterial, but due to the rising interest rates it is now a factor that has to be considered in the audit. The second item is the final oversight bill from UUSD based on the final LCFF revenues. The unaudited actuals will be brought back to the board in October when they are officially closed for final approval. 
The Coordinators of Operations worked really hard this summer along with several of the support staff to complete several projects, including painting the fairgrounds buildings, doing some major landscaping projects, including building an outdoor library, at Redwood, sanding and staining picnic tables, getting carpets cleaned, and rearranging several spaces around campus in order to prepare for the acquisition of some new space on the fairgrounds for the fitness programs.  In addition to what happened this summer, Sequoia is still planning on enclosing another space on their main campus that can be used for counseling and other purposes. They are in the process to obtain two new signs—one for their main building and one that will be placed on State St.  The hope is that the new signage will help to bolster enrollment requests.
II. Consent Items

a. On a motion by R. Brown and a second by A. Ford, the Board voted (4-0) to approve the minutes of the special meetings on June 13, 2023.
b. On a motion by R. Brown and a second by A. Ford, the Board voted (4-0) to approve the Consolidated Applications for Charter Academy of the Redwoods including Sequoia Career Academy and Redwood Collegiate Academy.

III. Regular Meeting
a. On a first by S. Boyce and a second by R. Brown, the Board voted (4-0) to approve the unaudited actuals for Charter Academy of the Redwoods including Sequoia Career Academy and Redwood Collegiate Academy.

b. On a first by R. Brown and a second by S. Boyce, the Board voted (4-0) to approve Caleb Cimmiyotti and Bethany Kerr as Redwood Collegiate Academy's designated representatives to the CMC league. 
c. On a first by A. Ford and a second by S. Boyce, the Board voted (4-0) to approve Board Resolution 01/23-24, the terms and conditions of Charter Academy of the Redwoods establishing a concurrent enrollment partnership with Mendocino College.
IV. Sunshined Items
a. The board previewed revisions to BP 401.6, 302.4 and 202.7.

V. Public Comment For Items Not on the Agenda—No public comment
VI.
Next Meeting— The next regular meeting of the Board of Directors is scheduled for Tuesday, October 10, 2023 at 6:00 p.m. on the campus of Redwood Collegiate Academy  

VI.
Adjournment 
As acclaimed by the chair, the meeting was adjourned at 6:59 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,

Elna Gordon
Secretary

For the Record:

Before 6:00 pm on Thursday, September 7, 2023, this meeting agenda was: 



Hand-delivered with back-up to all five board members and both corporate officers and management staff;

Posted in the offices of Redwood Collegiate Academy and Sequoia Career Academy 

Posted on the www.caredwoods.org governance channel 

E-mailed to Scott Paulin 

Preparing students for a successful future in safe, challenging, well-managed charter schools


